Minutes Newton Memorial Hall Committee 12th September  2024

Present: Bob, Sarah, Ruth, Gordon, Des, Vron
Apologies:  Jane, Ian, Ben
Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a correct record.
Treasures report:
Gordon submitted the accounts sheet. 
Gordon commented that there had been reduced bookings income over the summer but this was usual. Also, that the monies from the election had been received.
Bookings:
No problems reported in bookings for the hall in recent months other than slightly less ad hoc bookings during the holiday season.
Review of pricing structure
The new pricing structure does not appeared have caused any problems. To be further monitored and any problems reported back to the committee.
Purchase of Chairs
Gordon continuing to look at sources for the purchase of the chairs. He is currently awaiting further information. Vron to let him have details of suppliers of hospital type chair which have higher backs and arms 
Tidying of Storage Areas
It was agreed that the storage areas will be tidied on Saturday 14th September 2024. Once completed a review of any further storage requirements will be undertaken.
New Years Eve Booking Update
The decisions taken at the last meeting in relation to New Years Eve bookings have been conveyed to the person who had previously enquired and were said to be agreeable. The booking has not however been confirmed as yet.
Creosoting of the fence 
The creosote for the fence has been purchased and will be completed ASAP. Jane will ensure the neighbour who shares the fence is aware of the date prior to commencement.
Any Other Business
Flooring within the Hall
It has become apparent that some gaps were appearing between the joints of the flooring. A price of £150 to repair this had been quoted. Upon looking at the floor it became apparent that the gaps closed quite easily. Therefore, Bob and Rick Crane will look at closing the joints and if not possible then a further decision will be made re: repair.
Chairs lent to St Thomas Cross
Ruth reported that the chairs lent to St Thomas’s Cross had been returned. Thanks were given to Monty for doing this on behalf of the village.


Live and Local
It was questioned why there had been no Live and Local shows recently. It was thought Noel had not been able to access any shows. It was agreed that as these had been very popular previously Sarah would speak to Noel to ascertain whether it was going to be possible to book any shows going forward.
Events Committee
Sarah reported that recent village barbeque had been more difficult to organise as it was not possible to predict those numbers attending. It was recognised that villagers who had recently moved to the village my not be so aware of events and be so involved even though all houses received the events flyer.
Previously all those who moved into the village were given a welcome letter by Rosemary which was hand delivered which had been much appreciated. Therefore, it was agreed that Ruth, Ian and Sarah would compile a letter to be given to all those new to the village. It was also agreed that a copy of the Events flyer would be sent to Becky to be publicised on the Coton Community site. 
Deadline for items for the agenda
It was agreed that any items for the Agenda should be sent to Vron no later than one week before the meeting. The minutes and agenda will then be sent out one week before the next meeting.  Any items that come to light after his can be discussed under AOB

Date of the Next Meeting:
Thursday 12th December 2024  	 7:15pm  	 Newton Memorial Hall.
 
